Town of Antrim Board of Selectmen

Minutes of the December 4, 1995 meeting.

Board members present were: Tom Davis, Peter Moore and Paula Clemente. Also present was Phil Dwight, Business Manager, Mike Beauchamp and Dick Edmunds representing the Fire Department and Doug Tatro representing the Antrim Recycling/Transfer Station.

The meeting convened at 7:00 p.m.

The Fire Department presented their request for the 1996 Budget amounting to \$39,800. After a full review and a discussion of various equipment requests it was agreed that the total could be reduced to \$35,800.

The A.R.T.S. budget was then reviewed and after discussion about the possibility of reducing and/or changing the hours the facility is open it was agreed that they should be reviewed again and the budget was kept the same as 1995 at \$71,750. Another decision that was postponed concerned the possibility of charging a fee to commercial haulers.

The minutes of the November 27th meeting were approved.

Intents to Cut for Dennison and Peasly were signed.

Tom signed the application for the Annual Grant for the Water Bond issue.

The application for John Towne to join the Fire Department was approved. Chief Brown will do a routine violation check.

The two bids for the cleaning of Town Hall were opened. The low bid by Marc Cavic was accepted.

Phil reported that the formal appraisal for the Aiken building had been received. Tom Davis will talk to Jim Rymes about the property.

The meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Philip T. Dwight, Business Manager